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February 26, 2021 

Dear Parents, 
 
As you may have heard, new preventative measures for schools in red zones throughout Québec were 
announced this week by the Québec government.  
 
Effective Monday March 8th, all elementary schools of the English Montreal School Board will be applying 
the new directives.  Procedural mask will be mandatory for grade 1 to 6 students in classrooms, common 
areas and on school transportation.  Masks will not be required for elementary school students outdoors.  
 
Students will receive two child-sized procedural masks per day provided by the school.  Until we receive 
the procedural masks and are able to start distributing them, your child must come to school wearing a 
face mask.      
 
Please note that preschool students (k4 and k5) are not required to wear procedural masks in school. 
 
As the situation evolves, you will be advised accordingly. 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
S. Rebelo 
Principal 
Gerald McShane Elementary School 


